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NOTES OF A CONNECTED CUMBRIA PARTNERSHIP STRATEGIC BOARD MEETING

Held on Friday 27th July 2007 at 11.30am in Committee Room 1, County Offices, Kendal
                                                          Present

Alan Cook
Cumbria County Council

Ruth Atkinson
Eden District Council

Cllr Colin Nineham (CHAIR)
Eden District Council

Angela Brown
Carlisle City Council

Mick Mckinnell
Barrow Borough Council

Cllr Sonjie Marshall
South Lakeland District Council

Nick Fardon
Allerdale Borough Council

Terry Chilcott
Copeland Borough Council

James Blacklock 
Connected Cumbria Partnership 

Kay Stephenson
Cumbria County Council

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr Elizabeth Mallinson 
Cumbria County Council

Anthony Gardner
Cumbria County Council

Cllr Ken Williams
Barrow Borough Council

Brian Benson
South Lakeland District Council

Peter Ridgway
South Lakeland District Council

Mike Davidson


Cllr George Scott
Allerdale Borough Council

Cllr Norman Williams
Copeland Borough Council

Jason Gooding
Carlisle City Council

Cllr John Mallinson
Carlisle City Council

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes were reviewed and it was agreed that they were a true and accurate record of the previous meeting. The actions contained in the minutes were agreed to be either complete or provided as an update under the relevant agenda items.

3.   Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and explained his vision of how the recent Local Government Review has helped all partners to focus on the business in hand of working closer together to deliver better services against an anticipated reduction in funds in the wake of the CSR07 settlement to be announced in the Autumn but widely leaked already.

The Chairman expressed his sincere wish that the differences between the County Council and the Districts can be put aside for the sake of the need to address the majority of the white paper with regard to shared service provision.

It is recognised that the reconciliation may be painful and take some time but the Chairman felt that is not a matter for this board. This board should concentrate on the practicalities of the delivery of those shared services and build on the good work of collaboration that has been evident for the last eighteen months.  

Cllr Marshall echoed this sentiment and felt that this was the time to look forward and not back. The need for shared service had never been greater and CCP was the mechanism for delivering it. 

3. Future of ccp – James blacklock

James Blacklock gave a presentation to the board on the future of CCP (attached) The current uncertainty has led to loss of staff from CCP as their skills are highly marketable. This has led to a temporary rescheduling of existing work whilst the resource issue is addressed.

However James explained that this also presented an opportunity to learn from our lessons so far and take a more strategic approach to shared services. James also appreciated the support from Council members.  

The need to revise the CCP Governance was recognised by the board and it was agreed that the following proposal should be made CLASB;

· to strengthen and empower the CCPSB to deliver the shared service programme 

· to disband the CCP Programme Board

The board felt that the programme board would not be effective in supporting the future shared service programme and should therefore be disbanded.  

James described the bid currently being made to North West Centre of Excellence (NWCE) for funds to develop a strategy for shared services which would be shared with the other sub-regions through NWCE. The funding was sufficient to complete the piece of work and it was proposed that a business case be submitted to NWCE on 16th August. The board agreed that this work should be progressed.

James explained that the shared service agenda presents an opportunity to look at the services we provide from the customer view and proposed that a piece of work be undertaken with all the partners to understand  the activities that we perform. Initial discussions had taken place with a company who have done extensive work in the North West and indicative costs suggested this could be funded through existing reserves and work “in kind” from staff within the partners. The board agreed that the detail of this work should be taken forward to the next Chief executives meeting.

Terry Chilcott was pleased that an overall strategy was to be developed as he feared that our current piece meal approach raised anxieties about job security. He felt that value of this proposal was that all authorities could determine where the burdens of service delivery and job reduction were being born and ensure that all partners were treated equally. 

James also identified opportunities to attract Cabinet office funds through NWeGG, chaired by Janet Callender Chief executive at Tameside.  Cabinet office are looking to pump prime the shared service agenda with a reported £40m. The North west region, through the Chief executive at Tameside, have developed a good relationship with the Cabinet office and are hopeful that a significant part of that will come to the North west region. 

The board asked that Alan Cook and James Blacklock ensure that all assistance is given to Tameside in their efforts to bring the money to the North West.

The afore mentioned items of work combined will provide an excellent starting point for shared services and would keep us well ahead of the rest of the region and in an excellent place for future central funding.

It was agreed that this decision to proceed would be reported to the next appropriate CLASB meeting by the chairman.

5. A.O.B

None.
6. dATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is scheduled for Friday 28th September 2007 at 10.00am, The Committee room, Penrith town hall
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